
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WCHS Students Against 
Destructive Decisions Committee 
honors Red Ribbon Week 
 
Farmer Staff Reports 
 
The Watford City High School Students Against 
Destructive Decisions (SADD) Committee hosted Red 
Ribbon Week Nov. 4-8.  
Last Friday they hosted a special guest speaker 
Shannon "Shani" Reisnour, member of the Providence 
Foundation Board of Directors. 
 
According to its website, The Providence Foundation's 
mission is to overcome the obstacles of accessing 
addiction recovery treatment and support services in 
North Dakota through awareness, access and alliance. 
Reisnour shared a message with WCHS students on 
the importance of maintaining physical and mental 
health, as well as how to spot signs of drug abuse in 
others. 
 
Through her personal family history, students learned 
how to detect a possible drug overdose and active 
measure to take if they encounter a friend or family 
member overdosing. The students also learned of the 
foundations grant program Mya's Mission, which began 
in July 2024. 
 
The Mya's Mission grant started from a collaboration 
between Providence Foundation Director, Jonathan 
Layne, and Reisnour. "It's actually an amazing story of 
how we got connected. We have formed a great 
relationship since then. On July 18, 2024, Jonathan 
made a motion to rename the individual grant program 
through Providence Foundation to Mya's Mission Grant 
in honor of Mya's legacy! He has given me the 
opportunity to run with this and it has been my goal to 
provide free narcan to everyone since the death of my 
daughter," stated Reisnour. 
 
"Hence, these beautiful boxes we will be able to 
provide access to people without the judgement and 
hopefully reduce the stigma of addiction and mental 
health issues in our state. My goal is to place boxes 
throughout the state in 2025. This is only made 
possible because of our generous donations. 
 
We will be planning fundraising events to help support 
Mya's Mission and to keep her voice helping others," 
Reisnour concluded. 
 
The first narcan distribution box was placed at Jack & 
Jill Grocery in Watford City on Friday, Nov. 8. 


